[image: image1.jpg]<
=
&
>





NGCOA Virginia Board Meeting

NGCOA Office, Glen Allen, VA
December 3, 2009
Minutes

Attendance – Mike Bennett, Richard Cromwell, Dave Donofrio, Bob Swiger, David Norman, Don Ryder, Mike Hatch, Rick Bryner, Glen Byrnes (teleconf.), Don Ryder (teleconf.), Mike Cutler (teleconf.)
The meeting was called to order at 10:04 a.m.

Roll Call of Participants

The meeting began with a roll call of participants.  
Approval of Minutes

A motion (BS/MB) to approve the minutes of the October 22, 2009 Board Conference Call passed.

Corporate Filing Update
DN noted that the corporate charter has been received and the set up of the bank account will take place soon.  The accounting system is set up under Quickbooks, and a preliminary budget was presented for review.

Communications
In conjunction with a proposed Industry Partner sponsorship program, the idea of a printed directory as a program amenity was discussed.  GB suggested we wait until we have more members.  One idea would be to do a combined directory with the Virginia Golf Course Superintendents Association, who already produces a publication.  MB likes the partnership idea, which would give more value to sponsors.  If such a partnership to occur, it would need to be structured where VGCSA keeps sponsors in the turf arena, while NGCOA VA could solicit sponsors in other categories.  MB offered to contact VGCSA to discuss the proposal.

Government Relations

BS recapped the activities of National Golf Day, including the meetings with Congressmen Wolfe and Cantor.  A key message is that golf is not for elitists, and the industry employs all classes.  BS called for an ongoing relationship with government officials.  One question was what organization should be the face of government relations in VA.  RC suggested that it should be the Virginia Golf Council.  MH suggested that government officials should receive regular updates on the industry and to try to make it personal.  RC noted that we need to recruit more members to have more clout.  BS called for a combined information flow from VGCSA, MAPGA and CMAA-VA to pass along to legislators.  MH suggested that communication should be limited to one page.
DN then related an idea from Peter Hill of Billy Casper Golf to generate funding for a lobbyist.  The suggestion would be to add $1 to the VSGA’s handicap fee, with the proceeds designated to go to government relations activities on behalf of golf in VA.  MB suggested that in the meantime while we don’t have a lobbyist, we could cover this function with volunteers.  RC noted that the VA Golf Council hoped to establish a relationship with legislators in advance, so we would have a relationship when issues arise.  BS called for representation sooner than later – he suggested we present the proposal to VSGA.  MB was not optimistic the VSGA would approve it.  MH suggested we do our homework on other state golf associations that have a lobbyist.  A long-term goal is having our own program.  MH had an idea to mail a gift of golf balls to legislators with a message, “Play Golf Virginia.”
Membership
DN overviewed membership efforts, and noted that other industry associations have education and certification programs that help drive membership (i.e., owners do not have to be “certified”).  So how can we grow?  MB suggests “blocking and tackling,” splitting up prospect lists, engaging peers, and highlighting important issues including legislation.  The fee is not a big variable.  MH suggests identifying 3-4 strengths/reasons to join.  RB noted that some clubs are financially challenged now.  MH likes the “hunt as a pack” mentality.  BS suggests we get a letter with bullet points on key services, then sending it under Board member signatures.  DN pondered a possible 6-month-free promotion.  DD says the magazine is a great benefit.  One idea was to get the national office’s help to package a magazine and personal letter (mail merge), and then send to Board members who would write personal letters to prospects in their region.  GB said we must establish relevance.
2010 Golf Market Discussion

The group then discussed the 2010 golf market, and shared ideas on how to improve revenue and cut costs.  MH explained about the Central VA Private Club Alliance, whereby area private clubs allow members of other participating clubs to play their course for $25 to develop incremental revenue and retain members – there was no fee to participate.  MH also noted the “2 for 1” club concept, whereby his two clubs, Brandermill and Birkdale, offered reciprocal privileges.  He also mentioned club’s Cart Plan, which offers a steady flow of revenue, and is renewed on the “anniversary date.”  They also do a “Club Night,” where they give away a significant cash prize to a random member, but you must be present to win or the prize carries over to the next week.  This increased F&B revenue and gets people out to the club, and department heads were required to attend, which broadened their rapport with members.
DD mentioned the Junior Program at King Carter.  They start by getting kids in grades 5-7 involved, and for the first time in many years, the high school team made the state tournament.  By creating “minor leagues,” kids of all abilities can get involved, and the program has also boosted revenue for created revenue from more participation of parents.
DR discussed a “Member-Guest” promotion at The Homestead, offering special rates for guests on the second weekend of the month, with a goal to attract new members.

RC presented some promotions at The CC of Virginia.  They sought to convert and retain legacy members, so they revamped rules to make it easier to pay over time.  They also did an art show, and a “2 for 1 Burger Night” on a Tuesday drew 463 members to the club.
MB spoke about a “Kids’ Night” at a private club in MD.  MH suggested sending a mock statement to kids.  RC said his club does a kids’ newsletter.

DN mentioned the food and beverage promotions at his club, such as “Steak Night”, home cooking and Friday Nite Live, with a jazz band.  He also noted that function rooms were renamed to spur more utilization (e.g., changing the “Formal Dining Room” to “Jefferson Hall.”)
BS conveyed their club’s focus on cost savings.  A review of their insurance at their two clubs generated a $10K savings (they used Davis-Garvin).  They also saved on their health insurance and workman’s comp through another vendor, and they changed their web site vendor.  Various promotions included a charity pro-am and a “Thank You Invitational” which seeks to renew outing customers, as well as a “Friday Skins Game.”
Other ideas included an NFL Fantasy Draft for kids at MH’s clubs.  BS mentioned their golf schools, which have a 32% ROI and does not require a lot of “up front” money from the club.  MB said his clubs switched to generic turf products.  RC cited the high cost of fertilizer, noting that they monitor the fluctuation and try to buy at the low point.  MH suggests inventorying fertilizer and used it judiciously.

Prospective Initiatives & Events
DN presented the idea of a seminar by consultant Rob Eastep, “Playing Through the Great Recession.”  There was interest in having an educational event, but perhaps not this particular presentation at this time.  RC suggested that a presentation on the golf market could be partnered with CMAA-VA.  DD suggested February as a time frame.
The group reviewed the annual meeting.  MH liked the peer presentation and sharing ideas.  RB suggested we keep the momentum by staging a follow-up event.  The concept of a roundtable presentation was offered, with board members to moderate the various topics.  RC said networking is the key.  MC said we need to develop confidence in our group.  RC suggested different perspectives on issues (e.g., daily fee, military, etc.).  The first of the season would be the best time frame.  It was suggested to get a top industry figure to focus on trends.  DN said he would poll Board members for ideas.  Early March was suggested as a target time frame.
Old & New Business

Attire for Board meetings was discussed, and it was decided that golf attire is fine. 

MB asked about rounds reporting and whether anyone is using the system endorsed by PGA.  RC said CMAA also has a rounds reporting program.  BS simply shares information with other peer clubs on a one-on-one basis.  MB would like to promote rounds reporting, but it needs to be current.  MH said for a similar program in England, they used incentives to get participation (e.g., free golf balls). 

MB said his group of clubs is now looking into the Entegra purchasing program offered through NGCOA.  He also recommends the List Serve, where you can ask questions and get prompt responses.

The Virginia Golf Council meeting will take place on January 19, 2010, and DN, MB and RC plan to attend.

The next Board conference call will be Thursday, January 14, 2010 at 1:30 p.m.

The meeting was adjourned.
